Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 14th July 2015 at the School.

Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby, Arandle, Baker, Brown, Jeffery, Dickinson,  Peirson, Stanley and Wardale.
		Clerk - Janet Wardale
3 members of the public
[bookmark: _GoBack]ERY Cllr Pollard for part of the meeting.

Standing orders suspended

07/15/31	Mr Forde addressed the meeting about their concerns with increasing levels of traffic in the village.
The traffic sign at the Dog Kennel Lane roundabout does not indicate the York road, only the Humber Bridge, and they feel that this may be increasing the amount of traffic coming through the village looking for the York Road.
One suggestion was to gradually reduce the speed limit to 40mph and then the 30mph limit on entering the village.
They also suggested the use of speed cameras.  The police can loan out cameras and they are pursuing this, as well as a weight limit for the vehicles coming through the village.
There was a discussion about the past survey that ERYC did which did not produce any evidence.
Cllr Parnaby and Graham Stuart MP have been approached and another speed survey had been promised, but nothing had been done as yet.  
8.10 pm Cllr Pollard entered the room and the problems were outlined again to her.  She agreed to find out what could be done.
Resolved – Cllr Pollard to chase up with Cllr Parnaby.

Footpath lack on Highgate 
The residents were also concerned about the lack of footpath on part of Highgate.  They had raised the issue in 2011 but ERYC had said that nothing could be done. Land Registry plan seem to indicate that the land belonged to No. 3 Highgate.
Resolved – Cllr Baker agreed to liaise with the resident to find out what the position is.	

Standing Orders Reinstated
							
07/15/32	Apologies for absence 
		None

07/15/33	Declarations of Interest
	None
	
07/15/34	Minutes of the meeting held on 9th June 2015 were agreed and signed as a complete record with the following amendment:-
6/15/30 – Cookers were supplied by the Guides.
07/15/35	Matters Arising

Parish Council Vacancy
Paul Arandle was welcomed to the meeting and formally co-opted as a Parish Councillor.

TROD enquiry
Cllr Stanley felt that the response was not satisfactory.  She felt that the footpath was necessary and had been suggesting this since 2004 and felt that the promises from ERYC had not been fulfilled.  Cherry Burton’s request had preceded Swanland but they had got their TROD already.
All funding requests had been refused as it was next to a highway.
Resolved – to suggest an increased contribution of £1500 from the Parish Council and Cllr Stanley agreed to draft another letter.

		Grass at Sportsfield
		Cllr Baker reported that the grass has been attended to and sprayed.

07/15/36	ERYC Matters
	
(a) Highway matters

Already dealt with.

(b) Churchyard & Cemetery Safety Training
 
This was available for a fee.

07/15/37	Accounts for payment
	The following payments were agreed:-
	J. Wardale		Salary and expenses			£     320.42
	Eon			Lighting				£      61.12
SFMC			Cooker installation			£     128.40
SFMC 			Grasscutting				£     667.20
SFMC			Repair broken window		£    156.00

07/15/38	Correspondence received	
	
	Land Registry
A resident had applied to have part of the pavement adjacent to his property registered.  The Parish Council had initially objected, but ERYC had been contacted and they had no problem with the registration as the land must continue to be maintained as part of the highway.
Resolved – to withdraw the objection.
	Electoral Register Update	
	


Telephone box 
Cllr Dickinson asked if there could be another vote about the fate of the telephone box. The decision last year was not to adopt the box.
Resolved – there was a vote and the decision last year was upheld.
				
06/15/39	Parish Council Committees
		 
	Planning
	Notice of Decision
	Change of use for land for siting touring caravans – The Bungalow, Leconfield Road – planning permission granted with conditions.

	Notice of Appeal
	Erection of wind turbine on Land North of Field House Farm, Etton Road.
	Resolved – Parish Council comments to remain as before.

06/15/40	Sportsfield Management Committee
	
	Cllr Baker reported that the decision about the WREN grant should be made shortly
	Resolved - If the bid is successful the Parish Council gave the go ahead.

	Cllr Arandle asked about the possibility of solar panels on the roof but was informed that the building is not in a very good condition at the moment and there are problems with vandalism.
			
The meeting ended at 9 pm.


